
Hi Sean – hope that you are doing well. I’d once again like to thank Congressman Price for his leadership 

with the CARES Act – the funding provided by CARES for public transportation has made a big difference 

for us and frankly was the difference between maintaining service levels and making service cuts for the 

upcoming fiscal year. 

I am also writing to encourage the Congressman’s continued support for H.R. 2, the “Investing in a New 

Vision for the Environment and Surface Transportation in America Act” (INVEST in America Act). The 

INVEST in America Act makes critical investments for surface transportation infrastructure, including 

$105 billion for public transportation – which is critical to Chapel Hill Transit and could benefit our North 

South BRT project. It also provides a long-term vision to address the more than $100 billion state-of-

good-repair backlog in public transit infrastructure (which has been a long standing challenge for Chapel 

Hill Transit and many systems in North Carolina) and meet the mobility demands of growing 

communities.   

Thank you listening and thank you for your continued support of public transportation, as systems like 

Chapel Hill Transit continue our efforts to improve mobility, create living-wage jobs, support our local 

economies and addresses the environmental and sustainability challenges facing the communities we 

serve. 

Best regards and be safe, 

Brian M Litchfield 
Director 
Chapel Hill Transit 
_____________________________________________________ 
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